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Big Changes to the EYFS Outdoor provision ! 

Albert dressed up as the ‘menacing’ Wolf  

from Little Red Riding Hood !! 

World Book Day 2019 

Over the Easter break we had a huge canopy installed on the EYFS outdoor 

play area.  It is bright, vibrant and colourful and, importantly, extends to 

cover 4 metres.  Apart from helping to keep everyone dry, the canopy 

allows us to put out a wide range of large and small play items, books, 

mark making materials and equipment to support all aspects of the 

curriculum from maths to creative to construction.  It also provides 

somewhere sheltered to store them all!    

We had already extended the space for the EYFS outdoor area by 

relocating the fencing during the Spring Term.  We have further 

improvements which are currently in the planning stages, including new 

climbing apparatus, a new play house and a mud kitchen. 

The changes are already making a massive difference to the learning 

opportunities that we can provide and we can’t wait till it is all finished! 
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New Traffic Calming Signs installed on Carr Lane 

 

Massive congratulations go to George Warrener (1W) and to Alexander Quinn (3W) for their 

winning entries into Willerby Council’s road safety competition.  George based his design on a 

very aptly rhyming ‘20 is plenty’ slogan, while Alex had a great pun with “Sloth Down - Children 

Around”.  Their colourful and clever designs have now been manufactured and installed on Carr 

Lane for all to see and take heed of. 
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Over the Easter break we had the painters revamp our very tired looking Year 1 and 2 
playground with bright and interactive thermoplastic markings.  They are bright and 
attractive and allow the children to play all sorts of games. 
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New Sphero Robots on the loose ! 

 

Children in Year 4 have been learning how to program and control our new free-wheeling, light-

up Sphero Robots.  They can be programmed to travel in any direction, trace out shapes and 

follow routes.  They can light up in different colours and even talk to each other!  A great tool to 

shape the thinking of our future coders and designers ! 

Thank you Sainsbury’s  !! 

 

We would like to say a huge thank 
you to our local Sainsbury’s store in 
Willerby for very kindly donating a 
£70 Argos gift voucher as part of 
supporting local communities. The 
voucher was used to purchase a 
range of resources for the children 
in Foundation Stage and we are 
extremely appreciative for 
Sainsbury’s support.  
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Reminder… Parents’ evenings will take place the week beginning 3rd May (although not 

on the 3rd because that is a Bank Holiday!) 

The meetings will take place online as they did during the Autumn Term via the Parents’ Evening 
Booking system.  Further details will follow closer to the date. 

Please remember to keep us updated with any changes to your child’s medical needs.  It is the 
parent/carers’ responsibility to inform the school of any changes to their child’s medical needs, to 
collect and dispose of any medicines held in school and to ensure that medicines have not past 
the expiry date. 
 
If your child has had an appointment with a 
Consultant or referral email the office to let us 
know of any changes.  
 
If your child develops a condition, no matter 
how minor, again email the office at 
admin@carrlaneprimary.net. 
 
We would also like to know if your child has 
prescribed medication at home only, the 
dosage and what it is for – this is in case of an 
emergency. 
 
We also would like information on your child’s 
dietary requirements if they are allergic to a 
certain food type, what to do if they have an 
allergic reaction or if they are vegan, 
vegetarian, pescatarian etc. 

mailto:admin@carrlaneprimary.net
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Funds for Dove House 

Hospice 

 

Well done to pupils from Carr Lane 

Primary  who took part in the ‘Bunny 

Run’ over the Easter Holidays, raising 

money for Dove House Hospice.  They 

took part in running, egg and spoon 

races, sack races, balancing bean 

bags on their heads and much more.  

Altogether, they raised a magnificent 

£207! They also had lots of fun, 

meeting with friends participating in a 

joint effort.   It is a great cause and we are very proud of their efforts. 
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r  What will my child be learning this term? 

 

Please visit our school website to find out what your children will be learning this term.  

All outlines can be found under the Curriculum\Termly Planning tabs. 
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r  PROVISIONAL DIARY DATES   

(VERY PROVISIONAL  !!) 

 

As we move along the Government’s Road Map out of Lockdown, we are looking 

forward to times when we can, once again, host the events and activities that are a 

normal part of the colourful school calendar. 

 

We face many difficulties in doing this.  Firstly, we will not have confirmation that 

lockdown will be eased on the dates suggested for some time to come: 

 Step 3 - not before 17th May 

 Step 4 - not before 21 June 

 

Secondly, even if the roadmap out of lockdown did happen on those dates, we are not 

yet certain that it means we can run events in the same way as before, or whether we 

would need to adhere to other social distancing / event management guidance and risk 

assessments. 

At this time, all we can do is provisionally plan and then review as we go along.  

Accordingly, we are hoping that we will be able to run the following events as listed.  We 

must stress however, that these events and the planned dates are highly susceptible to 

change and may not happen at all.   We will confirm details of each event as soon as we 

can. 

Event Date Time 

Y6 PGL Residential Visit – Caythorpe Court 

  

7-9 June 
2021 

return Weds approx 
3.30pm 

Sports Day Infant races – 1
st
 attempt 7/07/21 1pm 

Whole school sports carousel – 1
st
 attempt 8/07/21 9am 

Sports Day KS2 races – 1
st
 attempt 8/07/21 1pm 

Sports Day Infant races – contingency 14/7/21 1pm 

Whole school sports carousel – contingency 15/07/21 9am 

Sports Day KS2 races – contingency 15/07/21 1pm 

Y6 Leavers Celebration evening 15/07/21 6.45pm 

Y2 Class assembly – to Parents 19/07/21 10.30am 

Y2 Class assembly – to Parents 19/07/21 2.30pm 

Moving Up Morning for all classes EYFS to Y5 

(The whole day for Y6) 
20/07/21   

Y6 End of year show – to Parents 22/07/21 2.15pm 

Y6 End of year show – to Parents 22/07/21 6.00pm 
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Want to see more of 

what goes on at 

WCLPS? 

Then find and follow us on the 

internet: 

School Website: packed with 

information: 

https://willerbycarrlaneprimary.

org.uk/  

 

Or follow us on Twitter: 

@WCLPS 

@WCLPSEYFS 

@WCLPSYear1 

@WCLPSYear 2 etc. 

 

Or, look at our photo albums on 

flickr:  

htpps://www.flickr.com/photos/

165477203@N02/   

 

 

 

 

 

Or, watch our videos on Vimeo. 

Go to https://vimeo.com/  and 

search for WCLPS, or go direct 

to: 

https://vimeo.com/manage/sho

wcases/5676289  

 

 
With best wishes 

from Mr Smith & the 
whole staff team. 

AFTER... 

NO PARKING 

NO WAITING 

NO EXCUSES  

https://willerbycarrlaneprimary.org.uk/
https://willerbycarrlaneprimary.org.uk/
htpps://www.flickr.com/photos/165477203@N02/
htpps://www.flickr.com/photos/165477203@N02/
https://vimeo.com/
https://vimeo.com/manage/showcases/5676289
https://vimeo.com/manage/showcases/5676289
https://vimeo.com/manage/albums/5676289
https://www.flickr.com/people/165477203@N02/

